
Meeting Date: August 26th, 2021
StatusAction Item

Children at Play sign requested for Wren Street
The sign has been installed at this location.

Address Line of sight issues at Oak and Old Greenville Hwy.  Difficult to see 
oncoming traffic from Oak attempting to turn left onto Old Greenville Hwy. 

Nothing can be within30 feet of a stop sign. We have asked the General Manager to install     
bollards to create a “No Parking Zone” and will follow up. 

Can yard debris in Country Walk be picked up more than once per month?
Each zone in the City is serviced once per month. Additional pick ups in certain areas would 
cause delays in other parts of the City. In this meeting, the extra pick ups were requested 
because the resident did not have a way to store the debris in a way that didn’t kill their 
grass. Possible solutions are to reach out to the Home Owners Association to see if debris can 
be stored along median island curbs across the street on roads that have a median island.  
Another possibility is a designated debris storage site somewhere in the neighborhood.  
Sometimes, large/emergency debris piles cannot be avoided so customers can always 
request special pick ups by calling the Public Works Department at 864-653-2053.     

People are not wearing masks in grocery stores.
Police have distributed poster size mask mandate signs to essential businesses. We have 
started issuing tickets and are responding to calls. 

 Enforcing the mask mandate in early childhood education. 
Clemson Police Officers have met with daycare operators to clarify mask mandate 
enforcement expectations. The mask mandate is a tool daycare operators can use to prevent 
the spread of COVID-19. The City is  allowing those closest to the situation to enforce the 
ordinance in a manner that allows them to be responsive to their situation. We have also 
delivered a total of 1000 kids masks to daycare centers in the City .

The traffic on Cherry Road can back up to 76 at times.
The City received a notice of award from the Pickens County Transportation Committee on 
August 9, 2021 that they approved $250,000 in funding for a Cherry Road and West Cherry 
road intersection improvement project. Another $250,000 is to be allocated to the same 
project in 2022. Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in the summer of 2022.  This 
project is being done in partnership with Clemson University and Tom Winkopp Realtor/
Developer.  
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Meeting Date: August 26th, 2021
StatusAction Item

Children at Play sign requested for Wren Street
A children at play sign will be installed at the intersection of Lark Circle and Wren Street.  

Address Line of sight issues at Oak and Old Greenville Hwy.  Difficult to see 
oncoming traffic from Oak attempting to turn left onto Old Greenville Hwy. 

The City is investigating property lines and right of way boundaries to determine the best 
solution.  

Can yard debris in Country Walk be picked up more than once per month?
Each zone in the City is serviced once per month. Additional pick ups in certain areas would 
cause delays in other parts of the City. In this meeting, the extra pick ups were requested 
because the resident did not have a way to store the debris in a way that didn’t kill their 
grass. Possible solutions are to reach out to the Home Owners Association to see if debris can 
be stored along median island curbs across the street on roads that have a median island.  
Another possibility is a designated debris storage site somewhere in the neighborhood.  
Sometimes, large/emergency debris piles cannot be avoided so customers can always 
request special pick ups by calling the Public Works Department at 864-653-2053.     

People are not wearing masks in grocery stores.
Police have distributed poster size mask mandate signs to essential businesses. Several 
stores have told us they would not post the signs until after they received permission from 
their corporate office. The Police are conducting spot checks and their call load allows.  

 Enforcing the mask mandate in early childhood education. 
Clemson Police Officers have met with daycare operators to clarify mask mandate 
enforcement expectations. The mask mandate is a tool daycare operators can use to prevent 
the spread of COVID-19. The City is  allowing those closest to the situation to enforce the 
ordinance in a manner that allows them to be responsive to their situation.

The traffic on Cherry Road can back up to 76 at times.
The City received a notice of award from the Pickens County Transportation Committee on 
August 9, 2021 that they approved $250,000 in funding for a Cherry Road and West Cherry 
road intersection improvement project. Another $250,000 is to be allocated to the same 
project in 2022. Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in the summer of 2022.  This 
project is being done in partnership with Clemson University and Tom Winkopp Realtor/
Developer.  

Conversation with Council Progress Report
as of September 7th, 2021
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